LET'S LEVEL

the Official Publication of the Wansan Area Builders Association

DECEMBER 2013 VOLUME 32 - ISSUE 12

2014 HOME SHOW



Join the 2014 WABA Home Show

February 7-9

Patriot Center

The web address to reserve a booth is https://boothboss.com/floorplan/ index.php?showID=373

For more information contact: russu@wausauareabuilders.com or call him at 715-571-9332

Remember the WABA Christmas Parties from the 90's??

Bountiful food...Free drink tickets, handed to you at the door...

Free Beer...Music, dancing & door prize drawings throughout
the evening...and ALL for a reasonable price??

Well, introducing The Wausau Area Builder's Association

"Blast from the Past"

CHRISTMS PARTY

THURSDAY, DEC. 19, 2013
AT THE HOFFMAN HOUSE
2901 HUMMINGBIRD ROAD, WAUSAU

6-7 pm ~ Cocktail Hour • 7 pm ~ Dinner
Cost: \$25.00 per person

Everything you remember... for a Wonderful Evening!! There will be a Two Entree' Dinner Buffet with Assorted Salads, Tossed Four Leaf Salad with Accompaniments, Chef's Choice of Appropriate Starch and Vegetable, Rolls and Butter, Freshly Brewed Coffee, Iced Tea or Lemonade and an array of Desserts!! All in a "Festive Christmas Decor" private room & Set-up Bar and Music-Music-Music! A Half Barrel of Free Beer will be set-up...along with 2 free drink tickets per person...and the price of this wonderful evening?? What's not to love??!! So let's get dressed up, with your dancing shoes on...and get your reservation in...cause this is

YOUR party...YOU the Member...of the BEST Association of the area!! "The Wausau Area Builder's Association!!
Your Chair Event Coordinator-Mrs. Gloria Fenhaus
P.S. Don't forget...I would like each member please, to bring a door prize! You know you love winning!

Call and register today ~ 715-842-9510



801 South 24th Ave. Wausau, WI 54401 Phone (715) 842-9510 Fax (715) 845-5435 www.WausauAreaBuilders.com

OFFICERS

President	Bob Marcell
Vice-President	
Secretary-Treasurer	Chad Sickler
Past President	Garry Volm
Administrative Assistant	Carolyn Wilde

WABA DIRECTORS

Sid Sorensen, Larry Meyer, Bob Gaffney, Kolby Muscha, Russ Utech, Gloria Fenhaus, Howard Freeman, Lori Stevenson, Javier Patino

WABA STATE REPRESENTATIVES

Sid Sorensen, Larry Meyer, Bob Marcell

NATIONAL DIRECTORS

Bob Marcell

WBA PAST PRESIDENT

Arden Emmerich

ALTERNATE NATIONAL DIRECTOR

Larry Meyer

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS

Advertising/Marketing	Lori Stevenson
BLDR-PAC Trustee	Jesse Maas
Events	Gloria Fenhaus
Governmental Affairs .	Bob Kulp
Home Show	Russ Utech
Membership	Kristin Flamang
Parade of Homes	Tony Sorensen
Scholarship	Jerry Jarosz
Golf Outing	Gary Zarda
Sporting Clay	Larry Meyer
Website	Warren Pope
Facebook	Kyle VanOrder & Jesse Maas

MISSION STATEMENT:

The Wausau Area Builders Association, chartered in 1967 and affiliated with the Wisconsin Builders Association and National Association of Home Builders, is a professional non-profit trade association. Serving the community we represent the interests and concerns of the consumer, building trades, industry suppliers and all facets of the building industry.

The primary goal of our association is to provide quality, affordable housing through community and government involvement, while promoting high standards of professionalism.

JOKE OF THE MONTH

Only in America... can a pizza get to your house faster than an ambulance.

Only in America... are there handicap parking places in front of a skating rink.

Only in America... do drugstores make the sick walk all the way to the back of

the store to get their prescriptions while healthy people can

buy cigarettes at the front.

Only in America... do people order double cheese burgers, large fries,

and a diet Coke.

Only in America... do banks leave both doors to the vault open and then chain

the pens to the counters.

Only in America... do they leave cars worth thousands of dollars in the driveway

and put our useless junk in the garage.

Only in America... do they use answering machines to screen calls and then

have call waiting so they won't miss a call from someone they

didn't want to talk to in the first place.

Only in America... do they buy hot dogs in packages of ten and buns in

packages of eight.

Only in America... do they use the word "politics" to describe the process so

well; "Poli" in Latin meaning "many" and "tics" meaning

"bloodsucking creatures".

Only in America... do they have drive-up ATM machines with Braille lettering







thescene

DINNER MEETING



HAVE A MERRY CHRISTMAS & A SAFE NEW YEAR!





www.denfeldconcrete.com

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE



Happy December to everyone!

That's right, it is December. Where has this year gone? If you were deer hunting, I hope you got the big buck, and all went well and everyone is safe. I hope everyone had a Happy Thanksgiving and had some time to spend it with your family.

Thanks to Ferguson's for the great hospitality, all the

food and drinks at the November dinner meeting. If you missed it, you missed a great time. We also held elections there and I would like to thank everyone that step up and offered to get involved in your association. The more involvement the more things will get done and the better the association will be. Thanks to all that offered and congratulations to all the new Board of Directors and Officers. There are still a few spots on Committee's that need to be filled so you can still get involved.

Sign up NOW for WABA Christmas Party December 19th, a great time will be had by all. Thanks to Gloria Fenhaus for putting everything together as she has. It has been awhile since we have had a party planned like this, so sign up now. Bring a little door prize along. We want everyone to win. See you at the Hoffman House.

My term as President is just about over and I hope I was able to make a difference in making the Wausau Area Builders Association a better association. I would like to THANK every person that helped out in the last 2 years, without you we may not be here today. With the way people helped to pull things together in a time of need and help get this association back on track I am deeply appreciative. Let's keep it going and help our new President Larry Meyer out,. When he asks for help please offer. We all can donate a little time and we will get things done. Let's keep growing the Wausau Area Builders Association... Thank You ALL again for letting me be your leader for the last 2 years.

Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

Bob Marcell, WABA President 715-581-0980, 715-581-0982 or bob@marcells.net

Associated Bank

Time Federal Savings Bank Seifert Electric, Inc. Old School Painting, LLC Mork Contracting & Design, LLC

President – Larry Meyer Vice-President – Russ Utech Sec/Treasurer - Becky Gering

EW DIRECTORS

John Joseph Matt Keeney Sid Sorensen Russell Wilde



COMMITTEES UPDATES

ADVERTISING / MARKETING

The Advertising/Marketing Committee is looking for someone to assist in PR for the association. Duties would include writing press releases and working with local media to gain additional exposure for the association. If you are interested in assisting, please contact Lori Stevenson at 715-581-6556.

EVENTS

"The January Award's Dinner" will be held on Thursday, January 16th, 2014 @ lozzo's Italtian Food! 6:00 PM Cocktails-7:00 PM Dinner "The Builder of the Year" and "The Associate of the Year" will be announced that evening...along with NEW officer's announced. scholarships will be awarded to students from Northcentral Technical College...along with awards to the WABA board & commitee members.

Mrs. Gloria J. Fenhaus Director & Chair of Events

GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS

No updates this month.

HOME SHOW

No updates this month.

SILENT AUCTION

No updates this month.

SCHOLARSHIP

No updates this month.

FACEBOOK

I would like members to know that they can email me (kvanorder@woodstockflooring.com) events, specials, etc so they can be posted to the WABA Facebook Page. Also if anyone has any photos from recent WABA events feel free to forward them so they can be added as well. The more we post the more online exposure the WABA will receive.

MEMBERSHIP

No updates this month.

SPORTING CLAY _____

No updates this month.

PARADE OF HOMES

There was guite a bit of enthusiasm by many builders for the 2014 parade of homes at the October kickoff meeting. Most builders that night said they were optimistic about having a parade home. We look forward to having another successful show for 2014!

GOLF

No updates this month.

PERSONNEL

No updates this month.

DECEMBER

2013

SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
		POH Committee Meeting - 12:30 pm				
8	9	Board Agenda 10	11	12	13	14
		Home Show Committee Meeting - 2:00 pm		Board Packets Sent - 5:00 pm		
15	16	17	18	19	20	21
	Oct. Membership Renewels Due	BOARD MEETING - 4 pm		Christmas Party	ITEMS FOR NEWSLETTER DUE	
22	23	24	25	26	27	28
29	30	31				

THE POWER OF YELLOW."



The future is now. Introducing the next generation in viryl: new Pella' 350 Series windows and patic doors. Advanced technology — including 61% more viryl, plus metal reinforcement — makes them some of the strongest and most durable in the viryl industry. An exclusive energy-saving system helps give them a U-Factor as low as 0.17 and makes them up to 83% more energy-efficient'. And a robust frame creates a more premium look inside and out. Innovative solutions to put your business light years ahead. That's The Power Of Yellow.



pro.pelle.com

insint sing second on streets (constraint

Pella Windows & Deces

YOUR LOCAL SALES CONSULTANT

DAVE BREAGE

800 242 1006

* Models dissolve was a proceeding a way to complete maliference, because bailed, this we should also be standed or to also be a 2000 spain for from a gaining of the 800 since School Cont. with a page taple part and a conference way control of the Control Control of School Control

JANUARY

2014

SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT
			1	2	3	4
5	6	Board Agenda Items Due POH Committee Meeting - 12:30 pm	8	9 Board Packets Sent - 5:00 pm	10	11
12	13	Home Show Committee Meeting - 2:00 pm BOARD MEETING - 4 pm	15	16 Awards Dinner	17	18
19	20 Oct. Membership Renewels Due	21	22	23	24 ITEMS FOR NEWSLETTER DUE	25
26	27	25	29	30	31	



Offers valid 12/2/13 — 1/11/14 or while supplies last. No rain checks. Activation at time of service, two-year service agreement and credit approval required. New line activation or qualified upgrade required. 46 LIE service available in select markets. Compatible device and data plan required. Average download speeds while on the 46 LIE network are 5-12 mbps. A line set up fee and early termination fee may apply. If applicable, the early termination fees may be reduced proportionately to the remaining months of the term of the agreement. Prices do not include taxes, fees or other charges. Universal Service Fund USF3 and exercised and are subject to change, Officers not valid with prepal wireless service. If to one and Samsung Galaxy 54 officers. Available on share, Mobileiles, and US America and Commercial accounts are not eligible. 5100 will be applied as a service credit to line of service. Not redeemable for cash. Usenders account some transfer of the service available in select markets. Compatible device and data plan or higher required. Used smartphone purchases, upgrades and commercial accounts are not eligible. 5100 will be applied as a service of credit to line of service. Not redeemable for cash. Usenders account that make tream of unreliant and active in order to receive credit. Credits will be applied within 60 day and the activation. Visit cellom.com/save for complete details, 30 Day clustantees if within 30 days you are not completely satisfied with Cellom's wireless service, pay for the services you have used and return the equipment in acceptable condition. Other restrictions apply. See store for details. LIE is a trademark of ETSI. Trademarks and tradenames are the property of their respective owners.

WISCONSIN

JAN. 30 - FEB. 1, 2014 OLYMPIA RESORT, OCONOMOWOC, WI

SCHEDULE AT A GLANCE

THURSDAY, JANUARY 30

7:30 a.m.

On-site registration/check-in opens

7:30 - 8:30 a.m.

Light breakfast available

8:30 - 10:00 a.m.

Education sessions #1

10:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

Education sessions #2

12:00 p.m. - 1:30 p.m.

Vendor Showcase open until 7:00 p.m.

Lunch in exhibit hall

1:30 - 3:00 p.m.

Education sessions #3

3:30 - 5:00 p.m.

Education sessions #4

5:00 - 7:00 p.m.

Reception in exhibit hall

7:00 - 9:00 p.m.

B.A.S.H. (Builders & Associates Supporting Housing) -- themed party

FRIDAY, JANUARY 31

8:00 a.m. - 1:30 p.m.

Vendor Showcase open until 1:00 p.m. / breakfast in exhibit hall

9:30 - 11:00 a.m.

Education sessions #5

11:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

Lunch served in exhibit hall

12:00 - 1:00 p.m.

WBA Meeting

1:00 - 2:30 p.m.

Education sessions #6 and WBA meeting

3:00 - 4:30 p.m.

Education sessions #7 and WBA meeting

5:30 - 6:30 p.m.

Celebration of WI Housing Leaders Reception

6:30 - 8:30 p.m.

Celebration of WI Housing Leaders Dinner

(includes WBA cornerstone awards & officer installation)

8:30 - 11:30 p.m.

Hospitality Suites

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 1

7:30 - 9:30 a.m.

Send-off breakfast

9:30 a.m.

Conference concludes



In case you haven't heard, the National Association of Home Builders (NAHB) and the National Kitchen & Bath Association (NKBA) are co-locating the International Builders' Show® (IBS) and the Kitchen & Bath Industry Show (KBIS)! This first annual Design & Construction Week[™] takes place February 4-6, 2014 in Las Vegas!

- Two floors, one badge! By co-locating the two events, you can see and talk with exhibitors from every aspect of the industry during the same week, all for one low price. Plus, you'll cut down on the cost of hotel and travel and you'll only be away from your business for a few days. As an added bonus, you will also have access to the show floor of a third show, the International Window Coverings Expo.
- 1,500+ Exhibitors with Innovative Products. Design & Construction Week is expected to draw more than 75,000 builders. remodelers, developers, architects and other industry professionals from over 100 countries. It will be the one place the entire building industry comes together in North America next year.
- Networking with Peers. Between IBS and KBIS, the anticipated number of exhibiting companies is expected to top 1,500. You'll see hundreds of new and improved products, and also have access to company representatives to ask questions and help you solve problems.

Go to www.buildersshow.com for more details!

New Homes Program



Program Bulletin No. 9

November 22, 2013

2014 Budget Reduction Subject:

For Building Performance Consultants, Builders, Home Builder Associations and Affordable Housing Agencies.

The Public Service Commission recently announced a reduction to the 2014 Focus on Energy budget. This reduction will amount to a 14.77 percent reduction in the New Homes Program operating budget. While contemplating how to accommodate the budget reduction, we felt it was most important to minimize the impact to the building community, while maintaining the ability to run the program throughout 2014. Therefore, the following adjustments were made and will become effective on January 1, 2014.

- Substantial reductions to Marketing and Outreach
- Substantial reduction in Program Implementer (WECC) labor budget
- Elimination of all HBA Memberships
- Elimination of the Affordable Housing Program
- Reduction of Program Incentives. (See Table Below)

There will be homes that are going to be caught in transition. The program has a set incentive budget for 2013. We will process as many homes as possible until the 2013 incentive budget is exhausted. Any remaining homes will be processed in 2014 at the reduced incentive amounts reflected in table 1. In the event that this occurs we will let you know which of your homes are affected.

Incentive Eligibility A (Gas and Electric Utility Service)						
Level	Performance Incentives	2013 Incentive	2014 Incentive	Reduction		
1	10% - 19.9% Better than code	\$200	\$150	\$50		
2	20% - 29.9% Better than code	\$750	\$625	\$125		
3	30% - 39.9% Better than code	\$1,000	\$850	\$150		
4	40% - 100% Better than code	\$1,500	\$1,100	\$400		
Incentive Eligibility B (Electric only Utility Service)						
Level	Performance Incentives	2013 Incentive	2014 Incentive	Reduction		
1	10% -19.9% Better than code	\$100	\$100	\$0		
2	20% - 29.9% Better than code	\$200	\$150	\$50		
3	30% - 39.9% Better than code	\$300	\$250	\$50		
4	40% - 100% Better than code	\$400	\$350	\$50		

THE MONDAY MORNING REVIEW



Uniform Dwelling Code Council approves WBA's wall bracing alternative

Recently the Uniform Dwelling Code Council (UDC Council), the volunteer advisory council who helps the Department of Safety and Professional Services (DSPS) establish policies relating to the one and two family code in Wisconsin, approved the Wisconsin Builders Association's (WBA) suggested revisions to the

current wall bracing code.

This is an issue that has been on the top of the list of code revisions for the past several years for WBA members and will reduce the confusion and cost to comply with the wall bracing code.

A number of WBA members have been working with a building code consultant for the past year and a half to come up with an alternative to the current wall bracing code. In addition to the work done by WBA members the UDC Council and DSPS staff members also provided input on ways to improve the current wall bracing code.

The UDC Council, made up of builders, suppliers and inspectors, voted unanimously to approve the plan presented by WBA.

The final step in this process will be for DSPS staff members to put the finishing touches on this proposal and then make these changes in an emergency rule. WBA has asked the emergency rule be released and have a two month delay to become effective to give everyone a chance to review and learn the new wall bracing code.

This is another big victory for the WBA Advocacy efforts this session and we thank those members who have worked on this major code improvement for the past year and a half.

Biggest revisions in 20 years approved for DATCP 110

On Tuesday, November 12 the Department of Agriculture, Trade and Consumer Protection (DATCP) Board unanimously approved the first major streamlining and modernization of DATCP 110, the rule that regulates remodeling projects, in 20 years.

WBA members and staff professionals have been working with DATCP officials for the past two and half years on this project. WBA also worked with members and staff professionals from the National Association of the Remodeling Industry (NARI) on these improvements as well.

This rule package must now be signed off on by Governor Walker and will also be sent to standing legislative committees in the state assembly and state senate for their review as well. After that review period the rule revision will go into effect, likely with a delayed effective date to give members an opportunity to learn the revisions and for contracts to be updated.

Some of the highlights of the rule revision include:

- Remodelers working on significant reconstruction projects would no longer be regulated under this proposed rule. DATCP 110 does not regulate new home construction but it does regulate home improvement projects. Under this proposal, major reconstructions – those projects where the price of the contract is greater than the assessed value of the preexisting structure -- would be treated like new home construction.
- A consumer will be given a notice explaining lien wavers before a contract is signed but unless asked specifically by the consumer the remodeler will no longer be mandated to provide lien wavers for contracts when the project is complete.
- Allows for greater use of technology, such as e-mail, text messages and smart phone apps, when dealing with change orders.
- Building permits need only be obtained before work on that portion of the project concerning the building permit. Otherwise, all required building permits must be obtained before any work is completed.
- Remodelers can provide written manufacturers' warranties at the conclusion of the work. Otherwise, written manufacturers' warranties must be provided at the time the product is installed.
- Under very limited circumstances, sellers can deviate from the written contract based on verbal agreements between the buyer and the remodeler.
- The remodeler cannot be held responsible for delays in contract performance if the remodeler can demonstrate that delay was caused by actions or inactions of the buyer, destructive acts of nature, or disruptive civil disorder.

We cannot thank DATCP Secretary Ben Brancel, Deputy Secretary Jeff Lyon, and Consumer Protection Administrator Sandy Chalmers and her staff enough for their efforts to work with WBA members and staff professionals.

Shoreland zoning after annexation work completed

An item that has been on the WBA Advocacy agenda for 10 years finally was recently passed by both the state assembly and state senate with bipartisan support.

After working with State Senator Rob Cowles (R-Green

Bay) for the past two months on additional language to the original bill, we were able to get the amended bill passed by both houses on Tuesday, November 12. Two democratic state senators (Senators Cullen and Jauch) ioined all 18 republican state senators for passage. Later in the day the state assembly moved the bill to Governor Walker's desk again with a bipartisan vote. 52 republican state representatives voted yes (2 absent, 3 vacancies) and 2 assembly democrats went against the rest of counterparts by voting yes (Representatives Kahl, Doyle, Vruwink and Smith).

Thank you to the many members who served as a sounding board on the substitute amendment and help with advice to make sure we were able to strike a good balance that is a huge improvement to the hodgepodge of current regulations on shoreland area annexed by a city or village.

Vested Rights bill passes both houses as well

Every once in a while the legislative caucuses in each house have a difference of opinion and those usually breakdown on party lines. Recently senate democrats and assembly democrats had a very different opinion of the vesting rights bill that WBA supported.

In the state senate, the bill passed on partisan lines with all GOP members voting yes and all democrat members voting no. Later in the day the state assembly concurred in the action of the state senate on the vested right bill with all 93 members of the state assembly, republican and democrat, voting in favor of the measure.

At the end of the day the legislature voted to support a bill supported by WBA that will give members a much clearer picture of the playing field that lies ahead once they apply for a permit in the future.

IRC provides guidance for UDC improvement on stair guards

One other provision that was approved by the Uniform Dwelling Code Council recently was a recommendation to improve the code language on stair guard spacing.

On a 6-1 vote the council approved Wisconsin moving to similar language to what is currently in the International Residential Code (IRC) pertaining to guards on stairs: "quards on the open side of stairs shall not have openings which allow passage of a 4 3/8 sphere inches in diameter"

This is an improvement on the current UDC language which states 4 inches and will be moved as a large package of code changes to the UDC in 2014.

Walker fundraiser update

Our recent fundraiser for Governor Walker was able to send over \$35,000 in contributions from members across the state to the Builders Direct Fund Conduit and then to Governor Walker's re-election campaign.

In addition to the individual contributions the WBA Executive Committee recently also approved an expenditure of just under \$1000 from the Building A Better Wisconsin Political Action Committee to pay the expense associated with the fundraising event.

Between individual contributions and those from the

BBW-PAC just under \$37,000 was donated to Governor Walker's re-election effort!

Thank you again to everyone for your generous donations and for team effort between WBA staff professionals and staff professionals from across the state working at local HBAs to encourage member involvement in the Walker re-election effort!

DNR Secretary appointment bill returns

Just a few sessions ago, when democrats controlled all levels of state government, a bill was passed that would have changed the appointment of the DNR Secretary from that of the governor to the DNR Board. Had it not been for the veto of the bill by then Governor Jim Doyle, this would have become the law of the land.

One of the mistakes groups like WBA made in the past was not putting enough effort into fighting the bill when its passage was not likely.

With that lesson now learned we again registered against the bill (Senate Bill 388) this session.

It is unlikely this bill ever sees the light of day, but in an effort to make sure it doesn't, it is critical to keep reminding those in the legislature that this is a bad public policy change and that we continue to oppose it.

Brad Boycks

WBA Director of Government and Political Affairs Wisconsin Builders Association®bboycks@wisbuild.org (608) 242-5151 ext.16

Visit our web site: www.wisbuild.org





Our newsletter is distributed to over 500 different individuals which means this is an opportunity for your company advertisement to be viewed!

Don't miss out on this tremendous opportunity to maximize your Company's exposure in the Wausau Area Builders Association, contact Cindy today!

Pricing for 12 Issues is as follows:

MEMBER FEES	
Full Page	\$500.00
1/2 Page	\$300.00
1/4 Page	
Business Card	\$60.00
NON-MEMBER FEES	
Full Page	\$1000.00
1/2 Page	\$600.00
1/4 Page	\$400.00
Business Card	\$120.00

You may send your advertisement as a jpg, pdf or eps to cindy@colorcreationsllc.com



Full Page 7 1/2 x 10

1/2 Page 7 1/2 x 4 1/2

1/4 Page 3 3/4 x 4 3/4

RESERVE YOUR

FOR THE 2014 HOME SHOW

February 7-9 at the Patriot Center
The web address to reserve a booth is https://boothboss.com/floorplan/index.php?showID=373

For more information contact: russu@wausauareabuilders.com or call him at 715-571-9332







